Fox Valley Workforce Development Board

Local Elected Officials 

June 27, 2011

Approved Meeting Minutes - Public
Local Elected Officials Present: Mr. Barribeau, Mr. Koeppen, Mr. Priske, Mr. Weiss, Mr. Nelson
Local Elected Officials Absent: Mr. Buechel, Mr. Harris
Others Present: Ms. Welch, Mr. Hesse, Mr. Freidl, Ms. Jusic

Mr. Barribeau called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  
Approval of minutes from March 30, 2011
Mr. Weiss made a motion to approve the March 30, 2011 meeting minutes.  Mr. Priske second.  There was no further discussion, and the minutes were approved unanimously.  
Move to Closed Session per State Statute 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter
Mr. Priske made a motion to move to Closed Session per State Statute 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter.  Mr. Weiss second.  There was no discussion and the meeting moved to Closed Session at 9:01 a.m.  
Return to Open Session per State Statute 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter
Mr. Priske made a motion to return to Open Session as State Statute 19.85(1)(i) for Development of Response to Financial Matter.  Mr. Koeppen second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting returned to Open Session at 10:15 a.m.  Ms. Jusic rejoined the meeting.  
Approval of actions taken during Closed Session
Mr. Koeppen made a motion to approve the PY11 Budget with some adjustments. Mr. Weis second. There was no further discussion and the PY11 Budget was approved with adjustments.   
PY11 Budget: Discussed in Closed Session.   
PY11 Contractors
Ms. Welch explained in March of 2011, contractor funding had to be decreased.  CCDET decided not to continue their contract with FVWDB.  A Youth Request for Proposals (RFP) was posted recently, and  Forward services from Madison submitted a proposal, as well as Workforce Economics (WEI).  After the presentation to the Youth Council, WEI was awarded the contract.  
Also an RFP was posted for the Job Center/Resource Room contract.  Last year these services was sole sourced, and this year (PY11) only one organization responded, WEI, and they were awarded the contract by the One Stop Committee.  Next year (PY12) all of the Adult, DW, and Youth contracts will go out for bids.  

PY10 WIA Programs Performance

Mr. Hesse explained that we are meeting the requirement measures in all programs except for Youth.  Youth participant numbers are so small that only a couple of people can change the results drastically.  Although we have had difficulty meeting the literacy and numeracy measurements, we are currently meeting both.  Mr. Hesse also added that there was an error with recording at the state level which skewed the results in the past, and this was recently addressed.  The figures are still being adjusted for accuracy. 
PY10 Audit (September/October 2011)
Auditors (Wegner, LLP) were asked to come in September, 2011 to review PY10.  Ms. Welch added that the state had provided the local Boards with an assurance list which includes that the locals provide the state with audit reports by January, as negotiated.  

Realignment of Service Delivery Strategy

Ms. Welch explained that Iowa has a workforce system where the job centers use a team approach.  All agencies in the job center work together, and are divided into three teams.  The teams deal with intake, work with job ready individuals and connect them with businesses, or work with those individuals who need skills enhancement.  The FVWDB will be looking into implementing a similar system.  
Dislocated Worker Activity and Job Creation
The major additions to layoffs are RR Donnelly and Pierce Manufacturing.  Pierce did not go public with their prior to laying off staff, so the FVWDB was not able to do an orientation for the Dislocated Workers.  A meeting is scheduled for next week with the laid off staff from RR Donnelly.  Perkins also laid off workers, and staff is advised of the layoff.  Last year there were many more orientations and layoffs; this year the numbers have lowered dramatically.  Ms. Welch added that the FVWDB has Dislocated Worker packets that can be given to people in case a company does not do a Warn Notice. If these are needed by LEOs, they can contact Mr. Hesse.  

Legislative Update

Ms. Welch updated that Sen. Murray has proposed a WIA Reauthorization bill.  WIA was supposed to be reauthorized in 2005, so we are unsure what the outcome of these Reauthorization discussions will be.  There is a movement to have more of the funding streams come through the local boards.  This would help in aligning resources better at the local level. 

Discussion of LEO Consortium Agreement

Ms. Welch distributed the LEO Consortium Agreement and added that there has not been a Consortium Agreement since the 2000s.  FVWDB will retype the agreement.  The changes that would be made are dates and names of the current LEOs.  Also, only the Chief Local Elected Officials will be listed, as opposed to county chairs and county clerks.  Ms. Welch also added that if the LEOs have any suggestions for Board members from the private sector (local businesses) they should let her know and she will give them an orientation of duties. 
The LEOs agreed that the number of Board members should be set at 32 in the Consortium Agreement.  Ms. Welch will work on adjusting the individual county member numbers.  The state reviews the Board list annually, and they will inform us if we are not complying with requirements.  
Adjournment

Mr. Koeppen made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Priske second.  There was no further discussion, and the meeting was adjourned at 10:36 a.m.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Cheryl A. Welch.  
